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the participants of the 62
nd

 IPA World Congress 

 with the representatives from 
Kyrgyzstan 

WORD OF INTRODUCTION 

 

Dear friends,  

 

The 62nd IPA World Congress just ended in Albena, Bulgaria. 65 delegations out of 
our 66 sections participated, and we were also joined by one of our Sections in 
Foundation, Colombia, as well as the representatives of two further countries 
showing a strong interest in the IPA: Kyrgyzstan and Iraq.  

 

Blagodarenie na nashite bulgarski priyateli za gostopriemstvo! 

Thank you to our Bulgarian friends for their hospitality.  

 

Dear Motherland 

You are heaven on earth 

Your beauty, your loveliness 

Ah! They are boundless 

Countless fighters died 

For our beloved nation 

Mother, gives us manly strength  

Continue their path.  

 

These are the lyrics of the Bulgarian national anthem, and they deserve to be quoted 
in such circumstances, as I am convinced that there are significant parallels between 
what the national anthem of Bulgaria states and the true meaning of our presence at 
the IPA World Congress 2017. 

Friendship is our Motherland, a Heaven on Earth, 
one of the most wonderful values, the beauty and 
loveliness of which are indeed also boundless. Do 
we not often say that the IPA World has always 
transcended national borders? 

No soldiers died for it, but for sure pioneers and 
idealists worldwide have believed in it and 
developed our friendship to achieve what the IPA 
represents today. It is up to us to continue along 
that path and foster the values and principles of the 
IPA.  

We had a great week and enjoyed every moment, in 
and out of the congress hall, a real achievement in 
my opinion, as we were certainly in need of 
spending positive and friendly time together. 
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with the President of IPA Bulgaria: 
thank you Zine! 

the International Executive Board of the IPA 
and IAC staff during the IPA anthem 

I had written the following in my congress report: 

óI hope that this congress will become the epitome of our mutual friendship and 
respect. In such a turbulent world, in which security forces pay such a high price for 
human stupidity and fanaticism, it is vital that we pull together more than ever.ô 

I am convinced my wish was granted.  

Alongside a rich agenda centred on 
administrative subjects giving an insight 
into the activities of the past year, we also 
managed to open a window into the IPAôs 
future by sharing experiences and best 
practice through various themes and 
presentations from the sections and board 
members. This enabled everyone to get 
involved in thinking together about realistic 
as well as feasible projects and goals with 
the potential of increasing the IPA's scope 
for development.  

 

I would like to thank the board members and all congress participants for their 
positive, effective and constructive participation.  

 

Above all, I would like to express my 
gratitude to our hosts, IPA Bulgaria, to 
their national president Zinaida 
Gantcheva and the entire organising 
committee who committed themselves 
fully and permanently in order to provide 
perfect conditions for our stay, the 
working sessions and the general 
atmosphere of the congress.  

 

 

 

 

Servo per Amikeco, 

 

Pierre-Martin Moulin, IPA President 

 

Thank you to Eran Israel and others for all the photos taken and shared. 
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AROUND THE WORLD 
 

Travelling with the IPA - Section Israelôs way 
 
Beautiful Ireland is one of the countries that 
IPA Israel has recently sent groups to visit. 

The idea is simple: IPA Israelôs foreign affairs 
commission, including the travel secretary, 
decide on a destination, which is followed by 
the section putting the trip to tender with 
several travel agencies. After a tour operator 
has been chosen, a brochure is sent to all 
members and every IPA member is entitled 
to a 10% subsidy towards the cost of a trip 
once a year. Over the past 5 years IPA Israel 
sent more than 12,000 IPA friends on trips all over the world. 

The usual practice is that we contact the sections beforehand and inform them about 
our travel plans. On special occasions or on request we arrange meetings with the 
NEC of the section, visits to the police and meetings with friends from the police. 

In Malta, for example, we arranged a visit to the police headquarters and a reception 
for more than 1,000 IPA members who visited the island. 

In Portugal, we organised a meeting with the NEC of the section and a large 
reception and dinner with dancing. In Romania, we arranged a visit to the police 
academy and a meeting with the commanding officers of the districts. 

In Cyprus, we met the NEC, the commissioner, the Israeli ambassador as well as 
others. And recently in Ireland, we joined up with the NEC members and the IPA 
president Denis Dunne, the former president, Billy Saunderson and many other 
friends. 

By using this method, all travel is arranged 
by our section, and the hosting section is 
only required to arrange meetings with IPA 
friends and sometimes with the police, if 
the members are professionals, or high-
rank officers. Sending more than 2,500 
friends to travel each year is a very 
demanding project, especially in Israel, as 
all of our trips are made by plane. It is not 
as easy as in Europe where often you can 
take a bus and travel to many countries. 

In addition, the Israeli section assists more than 500 friends from all over the world 
each year, some individually and some in groups. 

We hope that all IPA members continue traveling and hosting and spending time 
amongst friends. 

Eran Israel, Secretary General IPA Israel 
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óPeople Do Noticeô 
IPA South Africa supports the Yzerfountein Cycle Experience  

 
Due to the fact that our West Coast Region of 
IPA South Africa Region is constantly involved 
in our communities and that people notice this, 
we were approached by local members of the 
Yzerfontein community to be involved again in 
organizing this prestigious cycle event.  

The IPA West Coast supported the Blue 
Ribbon Yzerfontein Cycle Experience to raise 
funds for the Darling Trust, Jenna Lowe Trust 
and IPA West Coast. 

The Darling Trust was set up to assist the 
previously disadvantaged communities of 
Darling. They aim to empower individuals to 
help themselves, mainly through participation 
in the sectors of education, skills development 
and health. 

In 2012 Jenna Lowe, then aged seventeen, 
was diagnosed with an extremely rare lung 
disease called Pulmonary Arterial 
Hypertension. This little-known, degenerative and life-threatening condition changed 
her life forever. Bright, beautiful and extraordinarily eloquent, Jenna demonstrated 
exceptional leadership and courage throughout her three-and-a-half-year battle with 
this debilitating illness. 

She helped raise much needed awareness for Pulmonary Hypertension, opened up 
new treatment options and brought global expertise to South Africa. Tragically, 
Jenna passed away 8 June 2015. In her short life she made a massive social impact, 
most notably with her internationally-acclaimed and award-winning Getmeto21 
campaign that significantly increased organ donor registration in South Africa. 

The Jenna Lowe Trust honours her legacy in all that it does and it supports 
Pulmonary Hypertension, Organ Transplantation and Rare Diseases in South Africa. 

40 local IPA members braved the cold in the early morning of 11 June 2017 and took 
up their positions as Marshalls along the 74 km route from Yzerfontein through the 
West Coast National Park to ensure the safety of  almost 1000 riders who took part 
in the event. The IPA was also responsible for managing the registration process 
and performed duty at the finish to marshal proceedings. Two of our IPA members 
were on the steering committee that was responsible to organize the event.   

Our members did us proud as they acted professionally and friendly, and lived our 
motto óServo per Amikecoô.  We are proud to be associated with the Blue Ribbon 
Yzerfontein Cycle Experience in the organizing and hosting of this event, which was 
complemented by an array of stalls and entertainers, bringing a festive atmosphere 
to the small West Coast town. 

Jakkie & Alfie Van Litsenborgh, IPA South Africa West Coast 
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IPA Romania hosts its first International Womenôs Meeting: 
óDanube Delta 2017ô 

 
The term ófriendshipô was the focus of IPA 
Romaniaôs first International Women's 
Conference. 

Friendship gives the power to believe in 
us, in our ability to build a unique 
organization, in the hope that through 
courage we can achieve true personality. 

From Sri Lanka and Israel to the UK and 
Romania, women exercise their role and 
importance in the public order. Different 
approaches bring forward other ways of 

thinking and perceiving the problems encountered in the public order sector, from 
women in the home environment to women at work, integrating into a wide range of 
social structures. 

The purpose of the visit was to promote the exchange of experiences in all areas of 
interest, as well as to link friendship and collaboration. 

A tour of Bucharest, including the majestic Palace of the Parliament was followed by 
the wine tasting and hospitality of the Macin winery, whose hosts brought a touch of 
flavour, charm and delight to the delegates. Last, but not least, navigating the 
stunning channels of the Danube Delta, Romania promoted the friendship amongst 
the participating countries of Slovenia, Serbia, the United Kingdom, Israel, Sri Lanka 
and Cyprus. 

A number of Romanian meals organised 
in the óNew Hotel Egretaô, a series of 
dances, displays of the main traditions, 
as well as the unforgettable contests 
delighted the audience. All delegates 
also experienced the cultural and tourist 
attractions in Tulcea County, plus the 
beauty of the Black Sea, an occasion in 
which they showed both interest and 
excitement with regard to the beauty of 
the visited places, as well as the 
hospitality of the people they encountered. 

A national and international meeting, such as our Association's event, is always an 
opportunity to meet friends in the spirit of the IPA, to socialise and shape friendships 
that will become strong and alive. 

Strong people build powerful organisations capable of consistently promoting the most 
beautiful principles of socialising and communicating in the line of friendship. 

Florian Safta, Treasurer IPA Romania 
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Cadets had a blast in Germany with the help of IPA UK 

 
A group of eight police cadets, 
Supervisors and Police  spent a 
weekend in Leicesterôs German twin-
town, Krefeld, and swapped their 
police berets for driverôs helmets as 
they took part in the townôs annual go-
cart race, the ósoapbox derbyô. 

In Krefeld, the cadets visited the local 
police department, met with the 
Oberbürgermeister (Lord Mayor) and 
designed a Leicestershire Police 
soapbox ready to race in the derby on 
3 September. 

Volunteer Police Cadet Josh Stone, 14, said: óI feel very lucky to have visited Krefeld 
with the cadets. I had an amazing time from start to finish, but especially enjoyed the 
soapbox derby. We managed to get the go-cart to go quite quickly, and finished in 
fourth place overall. It was also really good to visit Krefeld Police, and find out about 
policing in a different country.ò 

Volunteer Police Cadet Lydia Chamberlain, 16, also went on the trip and said: óIt was 
a brilliant experience and I got a real insight into Krefeld policing and culture. I had 
great fun making friends with cadets from Germany and Poland, and weôve swapped 
details so hopefully we can stay in touch on social media. The trip was definitely a 
success, and an experience Iôll never forget.ô 

The trip followed a challenge set in June 
2015 by a visiting youth group from 
Krefeld, but was only made possible due 
to some generous funding from the City 
of Leicester European Twinning 
Association (CLETA) and the 
International Police Association (IPA). 

PC Simon OôConnell organised the trip, 
and said: óAs an active member of the 
IPA it was brilliant to help the Leicester 
and Krefeld branches reconnect. I am 
also thrilled to have been able to involve 
the cadets for a second year running, 
and hope that they will help to maintain the relationship we hold with our German 
twin-town. The cadets have made both German and Polish friends, and this gave the 
cadets a chance to learn new cultures and meet people from different counties.ô 

The cadets will be sending messages of thanks to those involved in the trip, and we 
would like to thank the IPA and CLETA for making the trip possible. 

Text by Ellie Jeffries, Leicestershire Police 
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3
rd

 Half-Marathon International Open Police Cup 
organised by IPA Poland  

 
On 3 September 2017, 3640 runners 
from Poland and many other countries 
took part in the 27th Philips International 
Half-Marathon in Piğa, which also acted 
as the 26th Polish Championships in 
half-marathon.  

As part of the championships, the 
International Open Police Cup, 
organised in cooperation by the Police 
School in Piğa and the IPA group of 

Greater Poland, took place. 142 policemen from Poland and 16 other countries, i.e. 7 
from Latvia, 4 from Malta and 5 from Romania, participated.  

The Police School in Piğa was represented by Arkadiusz Bajerski, Mateusz Pağys, 
Artur Pinkowski, Radosğaw Sğabaczewski, Adam Blajchert, Grzegorz Lewandowski 
and Bartğomiej Olbrycht.  

The trophies and other prizes were 
donated by the Chief Commander of the 
Polish Police, the Commander of the 
Police School in Piğa, the International 
Police Association, the Trade Union of 
the Polish Police Force and the local 
authority of Piğa.  

Every runner who finished the race 
received a race medal with the image of 
Leszek Bebğo, a famous Polish 
marathon runner - the Olympic medallist from Barcelona (1992) and Atlanta (1996).  

The classification of the International Open Police Cup in Half-Marathon was as 
follows: 

 Women Men Teams 

1. Monika Kapera (PL) Andrew Grech (MT) State Police of Latvia 

2. Kitija Valtere (LV) Anatolijs Mackus (LV) Police School of Piğa 

3. Liga Girgensone (LV) Rafağ Stachowski (PL) District Police HQ Zğot·w 

 
The trophies were presented by the Commander of the Police School in Piğa, Colonel 
Beata R·Ũniak-Krzeszewska, the President of the IPA Group of Greater Poland 
Witold DrzaŨdŨyŒski, a representative of the Polish Police Trade Union, Mateusz 
Przybyğowski and the leader of the Police Trade Union in the Police School in Piğa, 
Przemysğaw Zublewicz. 

IPA Greater Poland region 

 

 


